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 FORMDROPDOWN 
 of  
Hampshire BJA

Location 
Oasis academy

Held on 
20 July 2011

Present: 
Gordon Kemish (GK), Simon Lee (SJL), Marc Thompson (MT), Lance Wicks (LW), Daniel Murphy (DM), Paul Sexton (PS), Denis Penfold (DP), Tina Penfold (TP), Peter Beard (PBBJA), Peter Powel (PP), Steve Lansley (SL), Val Kelly (VK).

Distribution:
As above + committee/file

	No
	Note
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies

Apologies were received that Mark Thompson as was running late.


	

	2.0
	Minutes of meeting 15 June corrections and matters arising

SJL apologised that the previous minutes had Marc Thompson listed as Mark Thomas
Item 5.0 Mats

Paul Black was not present at the meeting and had not advised on progress.

This item is to be carried forward to the next meeting.

However SJL was able to advise in reference to item 5.1 that a letter had been received from Barry James of Southern Area that the mats had been donated to Hampshire.

PBBJA was able to advise in reference to item 5.2 that parking at Southampton Solent University – St Mary’s Leisure Centre is free at weekends subject to availability.

PS advised in reference to item 5.3 that Geoff Hatcher has confirmed he would like the mats on loan from New Forrest Park returned.

PP advised that when the donated mats were to be used by the Mountbatten centre that he could arrange for manpower to lay the mats and return to storage 

Item 6.0 Coaching

PP confirmed that it was acceptable for coaches revalidation to be any time in the year required and not necessarily before the expiry date.

PP tabled the Coaching course time table, PBBJA confirmed that at least two revalidation courses were available within the area each year.

MT advised that at the moment 6 places had been booked at the Bath UKCC level 2 course whilst only 3 places booked at the Osaka UKCC level 2 course

Item 7.0 AOB

SL advised that with reference to Item 7.4 the order in which players are called out that there may be a cost to change equipment, PS advised this would not be the case and it could be resolved by calling White  before Blue 
	PB

PP

	2.0
	Minutes of 2nd March 2011, corrections and matters arising  cont’d

effectively calling the second player first. This was accepted.

TP highlighted a mistake in Item 7.9 in that it was stated she and DP “Organised” the Kata competitions, this should have read “Judged the IJF Kata competitions”.

SL proposed that with the corrections the minutes were correct and seconded by MT

	

	3.0

3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7
	Reports

Report from Chair

GK reported that the mat issue was moving forward.

GK reported that it would be pertinent to introduce a Timed agenda for future meetings

Treasurers Report

VK tabled report and advised current funds stood at £7016.43 credit

Coaches Report

PP advised no official report until November, but proposal to visit Jersey and Dorset.

There is a child protection course at AWE on 17 September.

Junior and Senior Squad report

Managers Visits:

· Both Gosport and AWE were well attended, unfortunately lance was unable to

attend the later due to unforeseen circumstances still the training achieved its

desired effect and all involved had a good time. Many Thanks to all

· Early stages of communication has also been initiated between squad managers

and coaches on both Jersey and the Isle of Wight with the hope to host a joint

squad training visit.

Squad Training:

· Camberley Joint Session (July 24) Training session will start at 1pm and finish at 4pm, mat fee £6.00. Natalie has also arranged for a BBQ after the session.

1.00pm – 1.15pm – Warm Up

1.15pm – 2.15pm – Session 1

2.30pm – 3.30pm – Session 2

3.30pm – 4.00pm – Open Randori session

4:15pm – BBQ.

Could those wishing to attend please email myself so i can gauge numbers

attending Thanks dannyjudo@me.com
· 1st official joint training squad session will take place at meridian JC on sat 30th

July, Junior @ 12 - 2pm and Senior @ 2 - 4 pm

· Training Venue: As a possible temporary measure Winchester JC have slots

available on both sat and sun, Glen (Head Coach Winchester) said hire charge will

be £16 ph, but will not charge more than £32 for 3 hrs.

This venue is centrally located but might be slightly small for junior section?

Competition:

· Bristol Team Event (Invitational) (Report) A great team outing for Hampshire,

Silver in both junior and youth sections (Boys) Good experience for all concerned,

participating teams included Devon, Worcestershire, Nottinghamshire, Bristol, and

Hampshire. Thanks to Bristol Area for hosting event and a big thank you to

everyone supporting Hampshire Area.

Child Protection Report

PS will be formally visiting each club without notice to assess behaviour and discipline, this is to include School clubs.

Transgressions will be dealt with at club level with a report going through the BJA Hampshire Judo Secretary to the Chairperson, the Chair person formally writing to the club with a follow up visit.

MT suggested that the code of conduct be issued out to clubs with the minutes. This was agreed.

Development Report

PBBJA My Development report, key extracted points: Finally had some take up from Portsmouth University regarding starting a new club there. If there are any interested coaches/parties/clubs who may like to assist with the launch & development of this club please get in touch. Please note Chris Doherty will appoint the coach (es).

Congratulations to Alton through Marie Hollands & Derek Piers we have submitted a Sportivate funding application to enable deliver at the local College & School.

Lance Wicks & I working with Southampton Solent also have a large Sportivate project launching over the summer looking for beginners, costing just £10, if anyone is interested or could assist with promoting & advertising let us know.

Finally if any Hampshire clubs are interested in boosting their senior membership & may be interested in delivering some beginner adult sessions with support from the BJA please get in touch.
Competitions report

No report, it was agreed that with the regrettable departure of Niky Sexton (which was confirmed via Paul Sexton) a new officer will need to be in place.

GK wished it noted that he meant no offence with the over familiar tone and use of the phrase “Darling” whilst attempting to talk Niky from standing down from the post, and was saddened that any offence had been taken.

It was agreed that the post be advertised with a Job description taken from the constitution and a date for expressions of interest to be sent out with the minutes.


	PS

SJL

SJL



	4.0
	Kata by Tina and Denis Penfold

TP and DP gave an overview of the benefits and use of Kata throughout international Judo, Highlighting that they wished to break down barriers that exist between the Judo community in the recognition of Kata as a form.

GK asked what could be done by BJA Hampshire Judo to assist, TP and DP advised they would be willing to run courses focusing on all elements of Kata both the formalities (etiquette) and the technique  which go hand in hand.

DP explained that fundamentally “Kata is the principles of Judo”

MT proposed we look into putting a team together and possible competition next year, DP and TP may be asked to assist with fine tuning the coaching leading up to this. LW and DM would investigate the possibilities, and work together with DP and TP.


	LW/DM

TP/DP

	5.0

5.1


	Referee and Table officials

MT would like to carry out a survey of clubs to establish a list of contacts who could carry out Referee and Table official duties.

PS advised that a licence is required for competitions over 50 players and an official competitions recorder.

SL advised and issued a hard copy of the known individuals fulfilling the criteria SJL to copy and pass to MT

	MT

SJL




	6.0

6.1


	OnSport Presentation – Dan Craddock (DC)
DC from “Maxi Nutrition” gave a presentation whereby the company “Maxi Nutrition would host and build a website for Judo clubs and players with no charge, information on the product can be found here :- http://www.britishjudo.org.uk/home/OnSportForClubs.php
MT expressed some concerns on copyright and ownership of material posted on the website, in particular anything that may in future be used by the author as part of a research paper, DC advised the copyright clause was unlikely to be invoked but would investigate whether it could be removed from the terms and conditions
MT also expressed concern on any advertisements placed on the website may be construed as endorsement by a club for players, this may not be appropriate for players under 16. DC would investigate whether it may be possible to remove the advertising.

MT then asked whether Maxi Nutrition would sensor the individual sites if they promoted products or otherwise censoring. DC advised this would not be the case.

TP asked whether the OnSport site could be linked to the clubs existing website. DC confirmed this was the case.

MT Asked about notice on termination of the service, DC said there was no intention for cessation of the service.

It was agreed that information on the OnSport website would be included with the minutes circulation.


	DC

DC

DC

SJL




	7.0


	Any Other Business

	

	7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4

7.5

7.6

7.7

7.8
	GK opened to the table following the resignation of the competitions and table officials organisers positions how should we fill the vacant roles.

PP recommended that we take advice from PS
PS advised the volunteers role profiles from the BJA were restrictive and onerous but we would be able to fill the position based on previous role but whoever did take the role on had 3 months until October  until the first event, PS also advised that 4 other events were happening on the same date and there may be an issue obtaining referees and officials.

MT floated the idea that a smaller team be set up for this.

PS advised that there should be one administrator as there are man people to liaise with.

GK offered that it may be done with one person to co-ordinate with a team of officials

MT proposed that the October event should be cancelled and a new events list produced for the new year

PS advised the events list was already published and that by removing events would generate dissolution and players would be unlikely to sign up for future events, the unknown quantity of players being sited as a blocker to adding events to the calendar.

GK added that it would not be preferred but the event may have to be withdrawn due to the reasons above

PP floated whether an outsider could be brought in to assist on a temporary basis.

PS advised that may be possible but would most likely have to come from outside the Southern area. 

It was agreed that the job title of “Competition and table officials coordinator be advertised with the publication of the minutes. And gauge the response.

MT advised on a training day has been organised with CJ Lee (Coaching Development Manager at Sport Hampshire & IOW) the event was cross sport but Judo orientated. 

LW and DM Hampshire Awards Dinner

Proposed that this would be a good time to introduce a Hampshire Annual Awards event

Why: In-part to recognize and to show our appreciation (as an area) to all of those whom have contributed and continue in the development of judo in all its facets within Hampshire Area, including athletes coaches and parents and supporting staff. Whilst also paying tribute to all of those whom having recently retired and/or relinquished their posts, having contributed so much over the years. Ultimately this event will be contributing to the continued development as an area enhancing the team culture.

The event could also be used as a platform to raise funds for charity!

Danny Murphy
It was agreed that the proposal was a good idea and potentially viable DM to develop

PP tabled a quote to re condition the damaged mats for £40 each, it was thought that at a cost of £45 per mat new mats would be a preferred option.

The quote would be put on file for record.

SL asked if there was any objection to his going outside of southern area for time keepers course.

TP as southern area representative to confirm

VK advised Andy Tremick attained his IJF award at Istanbul recently

MT advised that Winchester college will be getting new mats and was interested in hosting squad training sessions. This was noted by LW and DM
GK would like to add that he felt the newsletter was very good.

It is also a sad duty to report that Kim Tilley’s Husband has recently passed away. On behalf of BJA Hampshire County we all send our condolences to Kim at this sad time. 


	SJL

DM

TP

	8.0
8.1

	Next Meeting
The next meeting to be held on 31st August at 7.30pm at the Oasis Centre.  Topics to be discussed:

· Re introduction of the Hampshire League

· Competitions


	ALL


